HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on January 13th.2016
Present:
Cllr.A.Cowles (Chairman)

In Attendance: 



Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.A.Fletcher


     





Cllr.L.Rogers
 Cllr.K.Saggers



Cllr.S.Fuller
 Cllr.H.Pointer
Parishioners:   Four


J.Graves (Clerk)

Apologies: 
District Cllr. P.Carrick

a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report One instance of domestic abuse had been recorded in December

c) Full Council
1. Apologies recorded as above

2. Declarations of Interest
were recorded from Cllrs.A.Cowles and A.Fletcher as residents adjacent to Chequers Field and from Cllrs.S.Fuller
and K.Saggers as members of the Village Hall Committee.


3. Minutes of the meeting on November 18th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk confirmed that the kerbing at the entrance to the burial park was correctly aligned and the hedge on the Buxton Road/Old Church Road junction would receive attention from the highway rangers as necessary.

5. Planning The Council objected to the outline application for three dwellings on land adjacent to Pinewood Tree Farm, Grange Road on the grounds that it was outside the development plan and in contravention of BDC policies GC2, JCS1,3 and 16, and TS3 and TS4.

6. QE Playground The Clerk confirmed that a total of £6,361 had been received in grants from Norfolk Community Foundation. Mrs.Watker confirmed that approx. £350 would be made available from the winding up of the Hainford Community Partnership. Mrs.Fletcher had obtained quotations totalling £976.59 for a “Tow Truck Springer” and a replacement bench seat.  As it was anticipated that the £350 would be put towards the additional equipment she asked if the Council would make up the shortfall of £626 to enable these to be installed at the same time as the Rotanet and complete the final phase of the new play equipment. Members agreed and the Clerk was authorised to place the order with Sovereign, for the Rotanet, Tow Truck Springer and Bench.
7. Audit Regime Following the closure of the Audit Commission the Council accepted the recommendation that the council would use auditors appointed by the National Association of Local Councils.

8. Parish Precept The Clerk had prepared a detailed analysis of the Council’s projected expenditure and following discussion, Members agreed to raise the precept to £12,110/annum. They also agreed to discontinue the payments to the school for closing the car park gate at the end of the day. The Clerk would discuss with the school when this could be put into effect.

9. Chequers Field The Chairman reported on the informal discussion held by himself and the Clerk with the developer. It had been established that all four “affordable” rented properties had been allocated to people with a Hainford connection and the shared equity properties to people with a Broadland Council area connection. Due to the exceptionally wet weather it had not been possible to do any significant work on the field and handover looked likely to be at the end of March. Bare areas would be seeded, and all hedges trimmed. It was agreed that the Chairman and Clerk would mark which remaining trees would be cleared leaving two or three trees as features. All spoil had been used on site and after some discussion on the merits of bund, ditches and fences, members agreed that the southern boundary on Old Church Road would be marked with a knee high timber fence. Members were recommended to consider an annual grazing licence for the area to be set aside for animals rather than an informal lease. The Clerk had obtained a draft from the developer and this was examined by Cllr.Pointer who had experience in such matters and members agreed that this should be the appropriate procedure. The developer had recommended that the grazing area should have an electric fence 1.5m inside the field to prevent any annoyance to adjacent residents. It was agreed that the southern boundary of this area should have a stock proof fence provided by the Council as a 12-month licence was to be used instead of a lease. The Council would take on the land with vacant possession and arrangements prior to that would be the responsibility of the developer. The Clerk had received guidance from Broadland DC on the planning application required for change of use from agricultural land to public access amenity land and he was authorised to proceed with this as soon as possible with the appropriate notice being given to the current owner. The planning fee would be £385.00. This fee would be paid by the Parish Council.
10. Hainford Village Hall The Hall Committee confirmed that they were prepared to have a set of goal posts erected on the field adjacent to the Hall and to take responsibility for their future maintenance. They asked for a grant of £549.20+VAT to enable these to be purchased. The Clerk clarified the position with regard to VAT stating that the Council could not reclaim this as the posts would become Village Hall property and installed on their land. The Council then agreed to give a grant of £659.04 including VAT under section 137 L.G.A. to fund this project.

11. Correspondence A letter from Norfolk Citizens Advice would be placed on the February agenda.

12. Financial Statement The statement prepared by the Clerk showing a carried forward balance of £26,021.23 before deduction of the planning fee, additional play equipment costs and Village Hall grant was approved. Cheques were signed as follows: NCC


QE Playground Licence


£150.00
Hainford School
Gate opening and closing


£167.00

J.Graves

Salary and expenses (inc.PAYE)

£1,057.40

J.Graves

Temporary Lock for QE playground
£9.94


Broadland DC
Planning Fee




£385.00

Village Hall

Grant for goal posts



£689.04

13. County and District Council Reports None

14. Airport Committee Report  None

15. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Chairman reported that there had been a significant fly tip adjacent to the recycling banks. Paper evidence had been copied to Broadland who confirmed that although there was insufficient evidence to prosecute, a warning letter would be sent to a resident in Stratton Road.

16. Questions from the Public None

17. Next Meeting Wednesday February 10th.











